January 11, 2022

This is a report of the meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, January 11,
2022 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall.

On call of the roll: David Severt and Jack Fingerle. William Croto was absent due to a
family emergency.

David Severt called the meeting to order. Minutes from the previous meeting were
approved as presented.

Also present were Chester and Betty Bankes, Shawn Morris, Chad Colby, Ed
Underwood, Walt Minnick, and Kat Bell.

Kat Bell, representing the Clinton County Area Plan, appeared before the Council to
discuss any issues the Council might have that Area Plan could assist with. Potential dates
(2/7/2022 or 2/28/22) for the Small Town Advisory Meeting were discussed. The meeting will
be held at the Rossville Town Park Pavilion at 7:00 p.m. when a date decision is made. The
Board of Zoning Appeals will be considering Kenneth Cree’s request to rezone the
Professional Building on W. Main St to allow apartments on January 25, 2022.

Ed Underwood informed the Council that two additional part time deputies will be
sworn in soon. The question was raised again about an individual parking on the sidewalk on
E. South St. He informed Council Jerrad Blacker had completed the evidence/property
inventory.

Chad Colby stated there was no update from Government Capital Corporation
concerning the financing of the meter project. He has been in contact with Dixon
Engineering. They should have the bid specs for the W. Ramey St. water tower maintenance
project ready for advertising at the next meeting. The decision to put a Rossville Hornet on
the tower will depend on the additional cost. He has also met with BSF concerning S. Gaddis
St. The Baseball Association contacted him concerning the installation of electronic score
boards. They should be at the meeting next month. Council was informed that to obtain a
CDL license you must now attend a three week school.

Robert Shaffer discussed the signage on St. Rd. 39 and E. North St. He contacted the
Laporte INDOT District concerning the parking issue. He was informed the Town must
amend their street ordinance first before it would be considered. While the ordinance is being
amended, Council requested the alley west of Hotel Rossville be made one way going north
and the alley north of Arni’s one way going west due to the number of accidents that occur on
St. Rd. 26 and St. Rd. 39. It was questioned whether the County had contacted Bob about
purchasing the surplus dog equipment.

Voucher Register was reviewed and approved.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was
adjourned to Tuesday, February 8, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall.

David Severt, President of the Council
Attest:
Patricia Mcllrath
Clerk Treasurer
Rossville, IN 46065




